# Minutes of Churchlands P&C Meeting 3<sup>rd</sup> May, 2021 at 7:30pm Choral Studio

**Present** - James Kent, Kate Sinfield, Nandita Naroth, Shirley Godfrey, Jane Powell, Nikki Harvey, Danie Smit, Chris Porteous, Gabriella Jerrat

**Apologies** - Tom Noordzy, Aarti Parhiar, Kelly and Brendon Flaherty, Gerda Schmitz

Confirmation of Minutes of previous meeting - Moved Danie, Seconded Nikki - Carried.

Principal's Report - Distributed in advance of meeting

- Discussion about staff changes
- Concerts, Anzac and Musical in progress
- Building works
  - o Refrigerated filtered water stands to be added at the ovals
  - Proposal for P&C to contribute up to \$25000 from the building fund for these drinking fountains
    - Moved Kate Seconded Tracey Carried
  - o James will finalise quotes and communicate back to the P&C
  - o Library Garden in Progress and funded by DoE
  - Front of School
  - o E Block Ceiling replacement works

Treasurer's Report - Distributed in advance of meeting along with a P&L and Balance Sheet

- Term Deposit Shirley Moves to keep \$25000 from the maturing term deposit and reinvest the rest Seconded Nandita Carried
- We've received around \$70,000 in parent contributions, which is on par with previous years
- Uniform Shop
  - Communication about winter shirts to go in Bytes
  - Shelving quote is in waiting for confirmation from the school funding was committed at the last meeting.
  - Pricing Increases proposed from Wanneroo Uniform General Acceptance to go ahead - shop can decide whether it passes those on as a business decision.

Funding Requests: None to be considered.

## **Group Reports:**

- Music Parents
  - MPC met some outstanding portfolios filled
  - Ongoing support for purchasing a harpsichord will be a large investment and perhaps take 2 years to complete the project to purchase
  - Bar licenses have become something of an issue
    - We have one for the intermediate concert
    - Stirling Council have begun asking for more detail, even though they don't specifically need to decide on permission
  - Some need to get the safe installed in the concert hall and well as general facility for the kiosk at concerts such as barriers, etc

## Communications

- Tom could not be at the meeting.

#### Art Exhibition

- Report distributed before meeting
- Jane Nominated at Art Committee Chair
- Art@Churchlands 2021will be held over three days 28 30 May
- Bradley Kickett has agreed to be guest artist, the signature piece was received late today

#### School Board

- The Board met on March 25<sup>th</sup>
- Feedback sought on the Business Plan Ken will distribute

## • Uniform Reference Group

- Hasn't met since the last P&C
- Family and Community Engagement
  - Hasn't met since the last P&C

#### YouthCARE

- There is a new chaplain to replace the vacancy, but yet to start
- Susan is leaving later in the year
- Sat 19<sup>th</sup> June for Quiz Night A request that the P&C get some tables together as well as looking for items for the raffle Contact Nikki
- Contact Helena to get a flyer in Bytes

## Act-Belong-Commit

Nothing to report at this time from Aarti.

#### Grounds

- As covered in the principal's report

## • ICT

 Danie has not attended any meetings since the last P&C - James will chase to make sure that invitations are being sent

## **General Business**

- Follow up on signatory updates Ken to print a set of minutes to take to the bank The meeting resolved that the President, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary be the signatories for the accounts.
- What were the outcomes of the Year 7 survey? James was requested to generate some response from the school he'll ask Kareena to follow up.
- Are we having a quiz night in 2021? Does this transform into some other fundraising/social event?

Next meeting - 14<sup>th</sup> June, Choral Studio, 7:30pm